
 

 

St Benedict's Catholic College 
Newsletter Issue 5 - 6th October 2023 



Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

This week we have enjoyed welcoming parents and carers for guided tours of the college during our 

working day.  Visitors have been extremely impressed by the calm, studious atmosphere as well as 

the wide range of learning activities taking place during lessons. 

Tuesday 10th October is World Mental Health Day and at St Benedict's we will be supporting the 

work of the charity Young Minds with a 'Hello Yellow' day.  On Tuesday, students can donate £1 and 

wear an item of yellow clothing or an accessory with their college uniform.  They could choose 

yellow socks, a yellow tie, a yellow ribbon or hairband, for example.  There will be a range of games 

and activities over the course of the day, as well as a prize for the 'Yellowest Form'! 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

Thank you to all who came along to celebrate the Family Mass with us on Wednesday and a special 

thank you to our celebrant Fr Rick for leading us in a lovely service. 

The year 7 form retreats commenced this week.  All students were extremely well behaved and the 

feedback was incredibly positive with one student asking if they could do it every week!  A reminder 

for any year 7 forms who have not had their retreat yet  - you must wear full college uniform, bring a 

packed lunch (if you are entitled to free school meals one will be provided for you) and go to 

registration in the morning as normal.  

October is the month of the Rosary: an ancient prayer of the Church, recommended by countless 

saints which has been prayed in different communities around the world for centuries.  If you're 

unsure of how to pray the rosary, you can follow the step-by-step guide below.  If you've never tried 

it before, this is the month to give it a go! 

Mr Fusi 

Lay Chaplain 



 



 

Year 9 and 10 Knitting and Stitching Show 2023 

Textiles students enjoyed a wonderful day out at the knitting and stitching show at Alexandra Palace, 

learning about creative techniques, watching demonstrations and meeting designers and makers. 

Our students were complimented on their impeccable behaviour and how "amazing" they were. 



Thank you to everyone who helped support the trip. 

Mrs Holloway 

Teacher of Textiles 

 

Younger Persons Champion 

Jo, in year 8, attended the Colchester Borough Homes AGM on Wednesday after raising £900 for 

charity following his nomination for younger persons champion. 

The PowerPoint screen on the evening read "Joseph is an amazing young man that always thinks of 

others and how he could be helping them.  Joseph has his own struggles as he learns to understand 

his autism and sensory processing struggles. He decided that he would use these challenges and face 

the pain of having his hair shaved off to raise £900 for Colchester CAP debt centre to support those 

they work with facing fuel poverty after learning that some families have to choose between food or 

warmth". 



Congratulations to Jo! 

 



 

 



 

Year 9 Pathways 

From Friday 6th October, year 9 students will have their first whole year group opportunity to 

register their interest in changing their Pathway subjects depending on availability. 

Students should fill in a digital form, for which the link has already been emailed to them to their 

college email address. 

It is important that students discuss pathway changes with their current teacher, with their form 

tutor, the teacher responsible for the subject they wish to move to, and their parents.  Students are 

required to confirm that they have done so in one of the sections of the form and will have to bring 

back a signed permission slip from their parent/carer. 

The form will close on Friday 13th October to allow sufficient time for our students to reflect on 

their Pathway choices, revisit the GCSE Pathways support materials with their parents/carers and 

discuss with the relevant teacher for the subject they wish to move into about the requirements, 

challenges and benefits of studying their subject at GCSE level. 

If the Pathway changes are possible, students will receive their new timetables on Tuesday 

31st October. Alternatively, Mr McCourt, Raising Standards Leader, will speak to the students 

concerned and together we will find a way forward. 

For more information on this process, please click here 

Mr Cretu 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk%2Fparents-and-carers%2Fcurriculum%2Fpathways-year-9%2F&data=05|01|c.francis%40stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk|f3090328444b4b1cd42308dbc572d96a|e8b659c6486b4d0a8f4509e2fcd31add|1|0|638320869291305729|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=on6rsY06exuFu%2F%2B21CFqtF6VmY9iKHFUyhn0IsTzxtM%3D&reserved=0


Assistant Principal 

Hello Yellow 2023 

On Tuesday 10th October, St Benedict's will be a bright place to be as our students will be supporting 

the mental health charity 'Young Minds' by wearing an item of yellow clothing or a yellow accessory! 

We ask that students bring in a £1 donation to wear yellow.  

There will be activities your child can take part in, including finding one of 75 'hello yellow ducks' 

hidden around the college site, and guessing the name of a very cute cuddly cat! 

The 'yellowest form' will be rewarded with the Pac-Man machine in their form room for a week! 

Mrs Davis 

Assistant Principal - Safeguarding 

 



Favourite Fiction Club 

 

Shoe box appeal 

 



Internet Safety 

The internet can be a fun and interesting place for young people, particularly with the opportunity to 

engage with friends through social media.  However this week we have become aware of a number 

of items of concern with regards to Tiktok.  

As Tiktok is a platform where people create and share short videos, it can become a place of danger 

if children are not aware that what they are watching is not necessarily factual or accurate.  

Furthermore, in the making of these videos, children can expose themselves to danger  - for example, 

a recent video made in Colchester shows young people nearly being run over by a bus when they are 

running across the road.  

We would ask parents and carers to support their children by talking to them about the dangers of 

internet inaccuracy and encourage them to be sensible in their actions if they are involved in making 

Tiktok videos.  Tiktok should only be used by people who are aged 13 years and older.  

Mrs Davis 

Assistant Principal  - Safeguarding 



Book Of The Week 

 

1 - The Boy Who Saved a Bear by Nizrana Farook 

The Boy Who Saved a Bear by Nizrana Farook 

Published this year, a pacy, atmospheric adventure set in Sri Lanka.  

Nuwan works in a library.  One day, he accidentally takes away a valuable key that's been hidden 

inside one of the books, and in the process thwarts the plans of some very dangerous thieves. On the 

run, he hides in a cave, only to discover in the middle of the night that he is sharing it with a big, 

hairy, terrifying bear!   After some hair-raising moments, he and the bear reach an understanding 

and they travel on together, evading the bad guys and hoping the key will unlock the answers to the 

mystery so that they can stop running and return home... 

https://amzn.eu/d/jbP1g9p


Available to borrow from our college library 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Scholastic Bookfair 

We will welcome the Scholastic Book Fair back to St Benedict's from 12th October through until 

16th October.  All purchases made at the book fair raise funds for the college that can then be 

directed to us purchasing even more books 

On the days of the book fair, students can browse books in the Manning Hall at lunchtimes and can 

also make purchases using cash or card. Parents and carers can also purchase gift vouchers in 

advance directly from Scholastic's Website which students can then use to exchange for books and 

stationery on the days of the fair. 

Mrs Bishop 

Head of communications faculty 

 



French Club 

 

Communications sent out this week 

Choices: It's about your son  - Year 7 and 8 

Opal coast trip  - Year 9 

New scientist live  - Year 8 

Catering Menu  - Week B 

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/assets/Little-Two-Theatre-Company-Choices-v2.pdf
https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



 



Instagram Highlights 

 



 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Numeracy Challenge 

Well done and thanks for your hard work this week.  This week’s 3 respect points go to Grace and 

Joelle of 10S.  Congratulations! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mr Asamoah 

Teacher of maths and numeracy coordinator 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en


 

 



 

Week Commencing 9th October 2023  - Week B 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 



SEND Roadshow 

 



Essex Active 
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